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Title:
Rejection of Bids for River Otter Park Basketball Court Project

File ID:  2019-01168

Location: District 4

Recommendation:

Pass a Motion rejecting bids for River Otter Park Basketball Court Project (L19004700).

Contact: Jeff Nittka, Associate Landscape Architect, (916) 808-5996; Raymond Costantino, Park

Planning & Development Services Manager, (916) 808-1941, Department of Youth, Parks, &

Community Enrichment

Presenter: None

Attachments:

1-Description/Analysis

Description/Analysis

Issue Detail: The Department of Youth, Parks, & Community Enrichment recommends rejecting the

bids for the River Otter Park Basketball Court Project. The solicitation of bids for this project was

issued and three bids were received on July 10, 2019 (Bid #B20191121001). The bids from B&M

Builders, Inc., Olympic Land Construction, and Saenz Landscape Construction Company all

exceeded the engineers estimate and project budget. The engineers estimate for the base bid

improvements for this project was $80,500. The low base bid received from B&M Builders, Inc. was

$147,647. The bid from B&M Builders, Inc. is substantially higher than the engineers estimate and

the current project budget of $100,000. As a result of the high bids, staff has redesigned the project

and reduced the scope of the project so the cost will be within the allocated budget.

The scope of the project includes installation of a new half basketball court, walkway, irrigation

modifications and a bench. The project will be rebid and will start construction in early Fall 2019.
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Policy Considerations: The action requested is required under City Code Chapter 3.60, for City

Council approval to reject bids for contracts of $100,000 or more.

Economic Impacts: None

Environmental Considerations: It has been determined that the project is exempt from

environmental review under California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines sections 15301

& 15303, existing facilities.

Sustainability:  Not Applicable

Commission/Committee Action: None

Rationale for Recommendation: A request for bids was advertised on June 6, 2019 and three bids

were received on July 10, 2019. The lowest base bid received substantially exceeded the

engineering’s estimate and the project budget. As a result, all bids must be rejected. Staff has

redesigned the project to so it will be within the allocated project budget.

Financial Considerations: None

Local Business Enterprise (LBE): Not Applicable
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